
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 

SOCCER SUCCESS 
Term 2 Week 9 23 June 2014 

Last Wednesday, the boys and girls soccer 
teams played their second round of the 
PSSA Knockout at Murrumburrah against 
Cootamundra Public School.  
 
Despite the chilly start, the boys came out 
firing, holding possession for most of the 
game.  James Daley, Max Spackman, Dylan 
James, Darcy Fogg, Blake Price and 
Campbell Irving showed great defence 
helping Blake Whittington to keep 
Cootamundra to zero goals.  Mitchell Brown, 
Daniel Trembath and Joey Polimeni were 
outstanding in attack and worked well with 
forwards Harry Bunt, Scott Watmore, James 
Woodhead and Riley Arabin.  The boys 
defeated Cootamundra 5-0. Goals went to 
Mitchell Brown 2, Joey Polimeni 1, Harry 
Bunt 1, James Woodhead 1. The boys will 
be taking on Temora this Tuesday at 
Murrumburrah at 10:30am. 
 

The girls showed their experience and skill 
winning their game 13-0.  Abbey Wade, 
Hayley Price and Dana Alexander showed 
their speed in the forwards creating a 
number of break aways. Sharna Allen, Maria 
Raptis, Jessica Bunt and Clementine 
Flanery dominated the play in the mid-
section, creating a number of goal 
opportunities. Well done Maddy Emms, 
Hayley Chesworth, Loren Daley, Natalya 
Kelly and Leni Morton-Manwaring for their 
great determination in defence.  Goals went 
to Jessica Bunt 4, Clementine Flanery 3, 
Maddy Emms 3, Sharna Allen 1, Maria 
Raptis 1, Abbey Wade 1.  The girls will play 
their next game week 1 after the holidays in 
Murrumburrah against Junee North.  

 

 

OUR GALLERY  
FEATURES: 

 

1M & 3/4L 

FRIDAY 27 JUNE—LAST DAY OF TERM 2 
MONDAY 14 JULY—STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY 
TUESDAY 15 JULY—STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 



 

 

LEAGUE TAG LEGENDS 
 
On Monday 16

 
June, the Year 4 League Tag 

team travelled to Wagga Wagga to compete in 
the Trent Barrett Shield. The girls had some 
tough competition on the day losing their first 
two games.  Despite the loss the girls came 
from behind to equal the last game against 
Lutheran 5-5.  Amelia Leitner-Ford, Phoebe 
Lenehan, and Sam Emms were great in attack, 
creating a number of long distance breaks. 
Hayley Carnell, Ruby Woodhead and Emily 
Shultz were reliable in defence, securing a 
number of try saving tags. Well done to 
Ashleigh Bourke, Tara Parker and Emily Willett 
who did some great off loads.  Chloe Wade was 
outstanding in attack and defence and was 
awarded the Player of Day. 
 

KINDER LEARNING ABOUT OUR 
NEIGHBOURHOOD 
This Thursday, Kindergarten students will be 
celebrating their unit of learning, ‘The People in 
my Neighbourhood’ by going on a walk around 
the local neighbourhood and delivering letters 
to some of the local goods and service 
providers.  Students have been learning about 
our needs and who provides these for us.  They 
have enjoyed writing letters to community 
members and businesses to thank them for 
providing needs such as water, food and 
medication.   We are looking forward to seeing 
both the people we already know and meeting 
some new community members along the way. 
 

SRC PYJAMA DAY 
On Wednesday the SRC will hold a 
Pyjama Day to raise funds.  
Students can come to school 
dressed in their pyjamas for a gold 
coin donation.  This will be a fun 
way to finish the term.  Please 

support the SRC in their fundraising. 
 

CLOTHES NEED A GOOD HOME 
The lost property basket is overflowing with 

clothing left around the school.  Many of these 

items have no names and this is a timely 

reminder of labelling all student clothing.  If you 

are missing any items please come to the office 

as these items will be handed on to charity at 

the end of the term. 

WE’VE GOT IT COVERED 
A big thank you to Mel Wilcox who has been 

busy covering new books for our library.  We 

still have more books that require covering and 

would greatly appreciate any assistance.  We 

will provide the contact if you can provide the 

time.  Please  contact the office if you can help 

get these books on our shelves. 

 

WHERE’S WALLY RAFFLE 
We have in the office items donated from the 

Variety Bash, including Where’s Wally dolls, 

books and books donated by Team Tonka.  

Tickets are $2 each and funds will be used to 

purchase additional technology for students. 

 

RIVERINA ATHLETICS 
We have been advised of a change of date for 

the Riverina Athletics.  The carnival will now be 

held Monday 4 August. 

 

THANK YOU 
On behalf of the all the staff at MPS I would like 
to thank you for your support during this very 
productive term. Students have gained from 
many sporting opportunities, debating, music, 
excursions, ICAS exams and gifted and 
talented learning experiences. Undoubtedly, 
however the highlight for the term was the 
Variety Bash and this came about as a result of 
a great team effort.  
 
We hope you enjoy the break and look forward 
to seeing you next term.  
 
Clare Crawford 
Principal 



 

 

Event Classes Activity date Cost Notes / Money due 

PSSA Boys Soccer  Tuesday 24 June Free  

SRC PJ Day All Wednesday 25 June 
Gold 
Coin 

Come to school in your 
pyjamas 

1M Assembly All 
Friday 27 June  

12.30pm 
Free All welcome 

Last day of term 2 All Friday 27 June Free  

STAFF DEVLEOPMENT 
DAY 

 MONDAY 14 JULY   

STUDENTS RETURN TO 
SCHOOL 

 TUESDAY 15 JULY   

 

2D ASSEMBLY and SOCCER ACTION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Albury St 
MURRUMBURRAH  NSW  2587 

 
Principal: Mrs Clare Crawford 

 
Phone: 02 6386 2209 

Fax: 02 6386 2993  
Email: murrumburr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: murrumburr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Lolly Guessing Competition 
 

Students will have a chance to guess the number 
of lollies in the jar on Wednesday.  Bring in $1 and 
you will get 5 guesses, a great chance to win the 
jar of lollies.  The winner will be announced at the 
end of this week. 
 

Volunteers needed 
 

Volunteers to man the canteen next term are 
needed.  Please see the accompanying volunteer 
form and help out if you can.  The canteen will 
not be open week 1 next term.  It will reopen 
when we have sufficient volunteers. 

 

Netball School Holiday Clinic 
Want to learn more about netball, then join us! 
 
When:  Tuesday 8 July 2014 
Where:  Nicholson Park, Cootamundra 
Time: 10am - 1pm 
For: Children aged 5-12 years 
Cost:  $40 
 
Registrations close Friday 27 June 2014 
 
Participants will receive a Netball NSW goodie 
bag including a netball! 
 

First Airmail Flight Re-enactment 
Harden-Murrumburrah Historical 
Society invite you to the centenary 
re-enactment of the first Airmail 
Flight in Australia.  The landing will 
take place at the Harden Racecourse on Sunday 
13 July and the day will include stalls and 
entertainment from 11am onwards.  Aircraft will 
include Jabiru, Caribou and other historic aircraft.  
Please contact Lorraine Brown on 6386 255 for 
more details. 

NRL Rugby League Holiday Clinic 
Learn more about rugby league at the clinic being 
held at the Boorowa Showground on Tuesday 1 
July from 10am to 12 noon.  Cost is $30 and all 
boys and girls aged 5 to 14 years are welcome to 
attend.  See the NRL website to register. 
 

Kids’ Winter Camps 
Sport and Recreation offer a range 
of winter camps for children.  
Parents are able to seek details and 
enrol online at www.dsr.nsw..gov.au/
kidscamps.   
 

Gymnastics Fun 
Robertson’s Gymnastics Club will hold 
gymnastics clinics on Wednesday 2 
July and Wednesday 9 July from 10am 
to 12pm.  All boys and girls aged 5 to 
10 years are welcome and the cost is 
$15 per child.  For bookings and 
enquiries contact Michelle on 6384 6236 or 0402 
025 938. 
 

P&C CANTEEN NEWS 

 


